WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th
November 2014 in the Village Hall at 8pm


Those present were:  Chairman Job, Cllrs. Nichols, McCall, Ross-Bain &                  

                                               Snow, Dist.Cllr Fraser, County Cllr. Hickford,    

                                               20 parishioners & the Parish Clerk.

1. Apologies: None.

2. Declaration of interest:  None

3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th September were signed as correct.  At this point Richard Holness was co-opted onto the Parish Council, proposed by Chairman Job and seconded by Cllr. McCall.  All agreed.

4. Opportunity for public statement:
Colin McCall (Footpath Officer) told Council that the footpaths had had their final cut for the year and everything is in good order.  He thanked Simon Anderson for his work around the roads, Raymond Maskell for keeping open the entrance round Scarlett Farm and Louise Cook for working on brambles around Scarlett Farm.  The Cattle Pound is being looked after and is looking so much better.  He thanked the residents of the Causeway for keeping it in good condition all year.  The Play area is still a problem and he is trying to get someone near the area to do the grass cutting on a regular basis, otherwise we will have to pay someone to carry this work out e.g. CGM.  Litter is a continuing problem but kept under with Tim Bonfield doing Balsham Road, James Scott doing Six Mile Bottom Road.  The Chairman gave a vote of thanks to Colin and his team for all the maintenance of the footpaths and their litter picking.

5. Planning:
a) S/2268/14/PO – Camgrain – removing restrictions on lorry movements.  The Chairman opened the floor for comment starting with Michael Hampton, a past councillor who has taken a particular interest in matters relating to the highways.  He gave a brief resume of the history of Camgrain recalling that an application was first made in 2005 which was refused, then again in 2006 which was granted but with conditions restricting the amount of lorries used.  Camgrain wish to reach the figure of 300,000 tonnes being moved, 90% of which would be done by HGV.  He pointed out, as he has pointed out before, that the slip roads are too short for these heavy vehicles and it would be a dereliction of the duty of the Authorities (Planning & Highways) to ensure that with the proposed target of 300,000 tonnes of grain to be moved the road junctions operate efficiently and safely.   Philip O’Donovan said he had written a letter of objection covering the points raised by Michael Hampton plus the damage these large vehicles do to the roads and old properties.  Colin McCall said that the HGV traffic will not be just on the A11, as believed by Weston Colville Parish Council, but coming from all directions.  He suggested that if SCDC do approve this application we should ask for a restriction that no Camgrain lorries are allowed through the village.  All the members of the Parish Council were against this application for the reasons set out above, with particular stress on the safety aspect.  The Chairman summarised why this application should be refused:

1. Safety aspect – if the application does go through the road junction should be improved.

2. Increase in the volume of lorry movements.

3. Environment problems with regard to noise, pollution and poor roads.

4. Request consultation to be carried out by the police authorities.

It was agreed that the application be turned down and the Parish Clerk would write to this effect with comments.

b) s/1748/14/LB – 7 High St., SCDC refused application.

c) S/1998/14/FL – 3 High St. SCDC approved application.

6. Housing Survey:  Nothing new to report.

7. Correspondence:  None

8. Finance:  Updated accounts distributed to Councillors.

a) authorised payments:
£138.40    HMRevenue PAYE for 2nd quarter (chq.915 paid)

£362.14    Parish Clerk’s salary (2 months) (chq.916)

£130.00    Rob McGrath re work on Bowls green (chq.917)

£156.30    CGM Cambridge (Inv. 5857) (chq.918)

£    7.00    STP Stationery for printing ink (chq.919)

£  25.00    Royal British Legion (wreaths for Remembrance Day) (chq. 920)

£120.00     PKF Littlejohn (external audit fee) (chq. 921)

b) Monies received: 

£5253.87   SCDC 2nd tranche of Precept.

c)  External audit completed satisfactorily.

d)  Request from Footpath team for grass mower:  It was agreed that a budget of up to £600 would be allowed for the purchase of a mower used to cut the footpaths.  The Parish Council needs to be advised of the cost before purchasing.

e)  Challenge donation – At present £50.00 is given to help towards the costs.  It was agreed to pay £75.00 and if there was a particular increase in information needing to be published, either through the Parish Council or for general village interest, the editors could apply to the Parish Council for additional funding.

9. Maintenance:

a) Sensor light at entrance to recreation ground:  Decision not to do this.

b) Play Area re offers of help: Nothing so far. 

c) Pocket Park – The possibility of creating a path below the level of the road is still being looked into.

d) Bowls shed:  This needs demolishing as despite spending £130.00 repairing it, vandals quickly did further damage.  It was agreed to ask R McGrath to demolish it at a cost of £150.

e) Village Hall storage shed:  This needs to be demolished and something else built for storage.  Possibly apply for a grant from the Wind Farm Trust.  However there is a greater problem as the roof of the village hall had been leaking, it was bituminised but still leaked so needs total renewal.  A survey is being carried out and the report will be sent to the Parish Council.  A possible cost of repair is £20,000.  This takes priority over anything else needing repair.

10. Minor Highway Improvement Scheme:  This was discussed under item 12.

11.  Report on meetings attended by Cllrs.:
a) Sports Pavilion:  

Cllrs. McCall and Snow attended a Sports Pavilion committee meeting.

a) The money taken from the Sinking Fund for the purchase of a grass cutter has been paid back into the fund.

b) They would like to put solar panels on the pavilion.

c) It is a requirement by the Football Association that a defibrilator is available on the football ground and they would like to put one in the sports pavilion.  The Parish Council was in favour of the idea but thought it should be placed by the village hall to avoid vandalism, and the parish council would be prepared to help with the cost of maintaining it.  

d) The Parish Clerk asked if the various “snags” mentioned in the survey carried out on the Sports Pavilion had been dealt with.  This had not been raised at the Sports Pavilion meeting.

12.  Traffic & general issues re speeding (incl. Item 10):  Cllr. Nichols reported.

a) Leanne Fisher gave a surgery in the Village Hall, which was well attended.  She would like speed watches to be carried out more regularly and if possible in conjunction with Withersfield, West Wickham and Balsham.  25-28% of cars are speeding over the Common.

b) Rondels and chevrons on the roads:  Cllr Nichols gave a cost of £600 for 5 rondels, one at each entrance to the village.  Richard Holness remarked that some villages were having the white lines removed which makes traffic slow down.

c) Safety Gateways:  This is still being looked into.

13. Report by District Cllrs Fraser:
a) Services for building are being shared between SCDC and Huntingdon and now the legal and possibly IT services will be shared between SCDC, Huntingdon and Bedford.

b) Recycling waste has been improved and saving are being made.

c) Green bins will be collected monthly from December to February.

d) Extra ticket machines are being installed at the Park & Ride’s with more people to explain their workings, which should quicken their use.

e) Boadband is ahead of schedule.

f) Stansted Airport:  A consultation has been carried out for increasing passenger numbers.  Freight flying was requested to go through the night but has been refused.

14. Report by County Cllr. Hickford:
a) Highways Improvement scheme:  86 applications had been made, mostly requests for change to speed limits.

b) The budget is ongoing with likely cut backs to libraries, gritting reduced to 30%.  However the latter is being looked into on the grounds of safety.

c) A1307:  The draft survey has been distributed which showed that there is much more traffic travelling both ways.  Cllr. Nichols pointed out what she thought was an error in the data, e.g. 30 cars/per hour going through the village at peak times, this should be 300.  Cllr. Hickford said he would check this.  He will be having a further meeting with the parish councils to discuss the survey after Christmas.

d) Skippers Lane – Negotiations with the landowners seem to have come to a halt but hopefully they will be requested for their decision as to whether or not they are happy to sell their land to carry out this project.   

15. Any Other Business:  
a)  Cllr. McCall told the Council that Weston Colville were having their meetings on the same night as West Wratting which causes problems to those who wish to attend both meetings, being such close neighbours.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 12th January 2015.







Chairman……………………………..

Colin McCall gave a vote of thanks to the Parish Council for all their hard work.0

